
MINUTES, LIMESTONE COUNTY COMMISSION, AUGUST 16, 2024, 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

 

The Limestone County Commission reconvened the meeting from August 5, 2024, at 9:00 
a.m. today at the Clinton Street Courthouse Annex, 100 South Clinton Street, Athens, 
Alabama.  
 
Present: Daryl Sammet, Danny Barksdale, Derrick Gatlin, and LaDon Townsend. Absent: 
None. Collin Daly, Chairman, presided. 
 
Ben Yother with Cardiac Solutions addressed the Commission regarding an AED 
program for law enforcement. 
 
Linda Shoo addressed the Commission regarding her concern with the Haney Leopard 
Farms Subdivision. 
 
Xerxes Wahl addressed the Commission regarding his concern with the proposed FEMA 
modern building and energy codes. 
 
Chairman Daly thanked citizens for their comments and for attending the meeting today. 
 
Items were discussed for today’s meeting. 

As to the Temporary Easement Agreement for District 4, Commissioner Townsend stated 
there is a road in District 4 that is flooding due to a ditch being clogged, that goes over 
the main creek. He further stated the Engineer Marc Massey has assessed the road, and 
they have an agreement with the landowner to open the ditch to remove the water off the 
road. 
 
Under Board Appointments, Chairman Daly stated that if any of the other commissioners 
wanted to fill in on the ACCA Legislative Committee, or become a board member, they 
are welcome. 
 
Under Budget Revisions, it was noted that the plus (+) and minus (-) signs need to be 
reversed. 
 
During the Engineers report, Engineer Marc Massey went over the 2025 Re-Build 
Alabama Plan and there was discussion regarding an amendment to the plan. 
 
Recessed at 9:16 a.m. 


